Historic Rivers Chapter - VMN
General Membership Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, 12 March 2014
The March General Membership Meeting of the Historic Rivers Chapter of the Virginia Master Naturalists was called to order by Patty Maloney at 6:10 pm. This was the annual meeting and the graduation for Cohort VIII.  The meeting was held in the Community Room of the James City County Library, 7770 Croaker Road, Williamsburg, VA
President  

· President Patty Maloney welcomed everyone, especially the families of the graduating members of Cohort VIII.  Patty also welcomed our speaker, Helen Hamilton, who graciously stepped in to replace our scheduled speaker, Dr. Stuart Ware, who had a death in the family and could not attend.
· Patty recognized the current board members, and a round of applause was given in appreciation for their service.
· The slate of new officers was then read by the President.  A call of nominations and a seconding was received, and with a favorable vote, the slate of new officers was accepted.
· The new slate of officers is Shirley Devan, President; Linda Morse, Vice-president/Programs; Cheryl Jacobson, Treasurer; Ginny Carey and Nancy Barnhardt, Co-recording Secretaries; Deb Woodward, Newsletter; Judy Jones, Publicity and Outreach; Mike Woodward, Membership; Jan Lockwood, Volunteer Service Projects; and Members-at-Large, Janet Curtis, Tom Dougherty, Les Lawrence, Clyde Marsteller, and Joanne Sheffield.

Vice-president, Programs -  Kathi Mestayer

· Kathi introduced our speaker, Helen Hamilton.  Helen has taught biology and earth science in our public schools, plus worked for the National Park Service as a plant technician.  She is a Master Gardener and past president of the John Clayton Chapter of the Virginia Native Plant Society.  She gives tours about plants, and her articles about gardening with wildlife in mind are often seen in the Daily Press.   In July 2013, her book Wildflowers and Grasses of Virginia’s Coastal Plain, was released, co-authored with Dr. Gustav Hall.
Program 

· Helen’s program was entitled, Name Your Poison, The 13 Superstars of Poisonous Plants   
· Here is the list beginning with #13 to #1

Tobacco, Daffodils, Chokecherry, Azalea, Jimsonweed, Foxglove, Larkspur, Monkshood, Daphne, Yellow Jessamine, Oleander, Yew, and Castor Bean.

· Helen also added five more poisonous plants from her book; Water Hemlock, Dogbane, American Pokeweed, Horsenettle, and Common Groundsel.

Graduation of Cohort VIII   Roger Gosden
· Roger congratulated the 19 members of Cohort VIII for reaching this milestone, calling them “the intellectual cohort” because they kept asking questions.  He listed the challenges to completing all the requirements – classroom lectures, all the quizzes and homework, fieldtrips, attending board meetings, attending lectures at VIMS, bird walks, writing a biography, and the final quiz as well.
· Appreciation gifts were given to the Training Committee who were homework monitors.
· Certificates of completion were then awarded to the members of Cohort VIII.  They are: Helen Casey-Rutland, Kathy Cross, Paul Cuomo, Doug Dwyer, Bob Gibbs, John Gresham, Judy Jones, Scott Kaplan, Daniel Keener, Cortney Langley, Danielle Lawson, Suzanne Masten, Nancy Pledger, Steve Pope, Sandy Robertson, Caitlin Verdu, Bill Wallace, Travis Will, and Mike Woodward. 
· Those members of Cohort VIII who achieved their master naturalist badges were Judy Jones, Paul Cuomo, Sandy Robertson, Bill Wallace, Suzanne Masten, and Cathleen Cross.
· Cohort VIII gave $150 to the chapter in appreciation of their learning experience and the Board’s support of the class.  Mike Woodward gave gifts on behalf of Cohort VIII to the Training Committee and to Roger.
Membership Susan Powell

Certificates and Milestones
· Our combined volunteer hours from 85 active volunteers in 2013 was 11,243.  In dollar amount worth to the Commonwealth of Virginia, it equals $224,860.
· Those who earned their 40 hours plus were recognized.

· Milestones

250 hours – Janet Curtis, Nancy Gore, Deane Gordon, Ruth Gordon, and Judy Jones

500 hours- Stephanie Schmuck

1000 hours – Jan Lockwood, Sharon Plocher, Jennifer Trevino

2500 hours – Cheryl Jacobson

Outgoing President Patty Maloney was given gifts in appreciation for her service to the chapter.  Patty continues as our past president and liason for the fall conference.

After the program, we enjoyed the raffle for the prizes.  Judy Jones won the parula photograph by Inge Curtis, and Steve Pope won a $20 gift card to Brent and Becky’s Bulbs. 

Last Call

Adrienne Frank announced that seeds are available for anyone to plant who wishes to assist with our upcoming butterfly counting project.

Refreshments were served following the meeting.

The meeting adjourned at8:45.

Ruth Gordon

Co-recording Secretary
